



COMMITTEE MEETING OF SOUTH CHESHIRE HARRIERS

20th May 2019 AT THE VAGRANTS

ATTENDEES: Pat Hudson, Gill Gibbons, Simon Walker, Phil Cliff, Russ Gibbons, Dave Nimmo, Sadie Prince, Mike Stevens, Sue Poole, Serina Van Schepdael, Claire Harrison

APOLOGIES: Everyone Else!

MATTERS ARISING:

Initial apologies from **Pat Hudson** for mix-up regarding meeting times. For Clarity the next meeting will also be 8pm, this is likely to be the start time during the cricket season.

April Minutes accepted by all.

10k update. Chip timing for 2020 Race is booked.

Other Feedback: Water stations seen as good. First Aid team also a good option. Marshals; did some need double duties with a good number of marshals present? Runner feedback that woods section and laps are not ideal.

20M Race Update. 45 registered, First Aid booked, **Jim Kelleher** to take over marshal coordination. **Simon Walker** to re-measure course. **Natalie Bailey** to enquire if 10K timing company can manage the 20m timing?

Halloween Hellraiser Update. **Pat Hudson** to ensure update for June meeting.

Couch to 5k – 80 people registered, £880 cash due to club account. Potential to use Stripe payments for Awards Do??? **Gill Gibbons**. Only 2 of 6 members signed up for Run Leaders Courses, Can **Natalie Bailey** confirm?

Kit Update Another new supplier has been identified who can provide existing and updated kit with online members service. Samples ordered to assess quality. Small sub-committee formed to progress kit redesign. **Lee Armitage** has access to a designer for £40 as required.

Car Park/Grass Track – a 299m track is marked out at Brookfield Park in Nantwich. Suggestion to run leaders to use or lose this option.

Traffic Management Officers – All club members offered money to renew licence. Review additional members attending initial course in June **Natalie Bailey**.

“The cost when running is £70. I will email the lady who organises the courses for more information to even see if we could have 1 course just for us.”

Future Races. Mike asked me to mention the following. Sadie also asked to mention a Half Marathon.

EA Coaching course. **Mike Stevens** has arranged for Phil Nichol to deliver 3 training sessions in May, June and July. Currently 19 people signed up to attend.

Social Event/Club Race. **Jim Kelleher** to direct this event with a view to adding a new 4mile race next year. Provisional race date 26th July. **Pat Hudson** to discuss the option of using the rugby gate. Concerns regarding busy road section, suggest a smaller trial run on club night.

Secretary's Report

Natalie has been up for 25 hours and needs sleep/vodka.... But mostly sleep.

Treasure Report

ONLINE BANKING HAS ARRIVED! **Natalie Bailey** to update joining e-mail

Accounts also shown and in healthy state.

Race Managers

Waiting on 2nd half of the Club Off-Road Champs races. **Nick Hackett** help needed

<http://www.southcheshireharriers.org.uk/championship/champroad.html>

View of road races is not present on website. **Norman Hindle / Andy Painter?**

AOB

Mike Stevens to present running festival idea to larger meeting in June when Pat has not confused everyone with the start time

Can joining be an online form? Russ Gibbons discussed this would be an aim when redesigning the website.

Runner/Member of the Month, **All** to discuss what we want to get out of this at next meeting. May runner to be an online Facebook vote **Sadie Prince**.

Awards do, review main presenter, potentially a comedian? **Team Gibbons**.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 17th June 2019 8pm!